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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on February 4, 2009. Mayor Pro Tem Bendixen called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, and Marty Bruns. Staff present: Police Chief, Dennis Marks; City Engineer, Dick Ransom;  Guests: Dan Hoffman; Linn County Supervisor, Ben Rogers and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.
Marty Bruns moved approval of the Agenda, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.

Bob Rampulla moved approval the following Consent Agenda items: bills presented; Minutes of meetings Special meeting 12/30/08; Budget Work Session 1/5/09 and 1/19/09; Regular meeting 1/7/09 and 1/21/09; Received and file Boards/Commissions/ Committees/ minutes: History, Library, Park & Recreation, Planning & Zoning, and Water; City Engineer’s Report; Mayor’s Report; second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.  

Joint Project with City of Robins for Robins Road

Marilyn Cook and Don Norton members of the City of Robins City Council presented the council with a proposal to consider entering into an agreement for a  joint project with the City of Robins. The project would consist of a total length of 5,430 feet of Robins Road with a 1’ base material and 2’ overlay of asphalt. Hiawatha’s portion of the project would be approximately 20% with an estimated cost of $60,000. 

Council instructed staff to place item on next regular meeting agenda. 
Amending Chapter 99 Sewer Service Charges Section 99.02 Rates
City Engineer, Dick Ransom presented to the council a spreadsheet with the current expenses and revenues in the Sewer Department which includes the projected FY2010 budget. Ransom informed the council that the he attended a meeting with Cedar Rapids to discuss how they calculated the 24% increase. In conclusion of the meeting they arrived at an increase of 15% of fees paid to Cedar Rapids for treatment of our sewer flows. 
Ransom also reviewed the Sewer Revenue Funds and its decline over the past three (3) years. Ransom stated that the Sewer Revenue Fund is an enterprise fund and needs to be able to maintain its operational expenses along with reserves funds for updating equipment throughout the years. At the current city rate it is impossible to accumulate dollars and it is vital that the city increase their sewer rate to match the current water rate. 
Mayor Pro Tem opened the public hearing at 7:20 P.M. for the consideration of amending the City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 99 Sewer Service Charges, Section 99.02 Rates.  There were no written or oral comments received at or prior to the public hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:22 P.M. 
Marty Bruns placed Ordinance #628 amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 99 Sewer Service Charges, Section 99.02 Rages, on its first reading, second by Nancy Rampulla. Motion carried. 
FY09-10 Budget Discussion
Mayor Pro Tem Bendixen stated the valuations from Linn County have been received and over increase values from FY09 are approximately 1.3%. Council feels they need more discussion regarding the budget and tentatively set Tuesday, February 10, 2009 as a Budget Work Session at 5:30 PM.
Report from Council

Council Members Marty Bruns and Linda Bendixen, Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage and Deputy Clerk/Interim Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna attended the Galaxy of the Stars awards presentation for the Cedar Rapids Community School District to receive a certificate for the City of Hiawatha’s contribution in the flood relief fund raiser.

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:32 P.M., second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 


















            


Linda Bendixen, Mayor Pro Tem 
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